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	                                                                                October 13, 2010                
Dear Board Members,

In June and July, when you approved FY11 county correctional services budgets, you identified a funding strategy where “The payments out will be a quarterly payment for July, August, and September; another quarterly payment for October, November, and December and then monthly thereafter as needed”.  (Please see the attached FY11 disbursement schedule.)

However one quarter into Fiscal Year 2011 there are compelling reasons to re-visit your distribution strategy; chief among them are the FY10 system reserve trends and the state’s fiscal climate as it relates to our FY12-13 biennial General Fund request.

Please consider the following amendments to your current FY11 disbursement strategy:
Starting in Q2, adopt a monthly Investment Fund disbursement strategy where:

· Additional FY11 Investment Fund disbursements will require up-to-date FY11 Actuals reporting in CRAS and projected FY11 expenditures and revenues (Pursuant to Board of Corrections’ action taken 4-21-10.); and

· Any county correctional services budget that has a projected and/or audited FY10 year-end reserve, FY11 monthly Investment Fund disbursements will be reviewed on a case by case basis. (Pursuant to Board of Corrections’ action taken 4-21-10.)

By adopting the proposed month-by-month Investment Fund disbursement strategy you affect significant positive outcomes:

· Early and prudent fiscal management of FY11 Investment Fund resources is critical to the adequate funding of operations in FY12-13;

· Strategic investment of system resources to fund FY11 operating costs;
· Responsive oversight to system needs.

                                                                                Sincerely,

                                                                                Kate Snyder

                                                                                Development Program Manager
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